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ANSWERING REVIEWERS

January 18, 2013
Dear Editor,

Please find enclosed the edited manuscript in Word format (file name: 893-review.doc).

Title: Exposure to gastric juice may not cause adenocarcinogenesis of the esophagus

Author: Peng Cheng, Jiansheng Li, Lianfeng Zhan, Rongzhong Chen，Jun Gong
Name of Journal: World Journal of Gastroenterology
ESPS Manuscript NO: 893
The manuscript has been improved according to the suggestions of reviewers:

1 Format has been updated

2 Revision has been made according to the suggestions of the reviewer and editor.
(1) The title and the take home-message have been revised to meet reviewers's suggestion.
(2) The different theories of development of esophageal adenocarcinoma have been enlightened in the discussion section.
(3) Before conducting animal experiments, the number of animals of the test group should be considered firstly. The greater the number of trials the better the results. However, due to the restrictions of funding, equipment and time limit, it is impossible to select too many numbers. 
Reference to the similar rat model (Digestive Diseases and Sciences 2007, 52:3202-3208), followed up for 20 weeks after surgery, high prevalence of esophageal metaplasia (78%), and adenocarcinoma (50%) were observed in the lower part of the esophagus. At the beginning of the experiment, the number of trials of each group is more than 30 rats.  However, our tests can not replicate their results, the incidence of esophageal metaplasia and adenocarcinoma in our experiment was lower than their. In order to continue to observe the test results, we have extended the postoperative follow-up time of 40 weeks. Of course, the number of animals suitable for testing reduced. The number of test animals does not affect the accuracy of the results after statistical calculation.

(4) The manuscripts was edited by Jing-Yun Ma Editorial Office: http://majingyun.baikemy.com. （Certificate verification code: 2013-MJY-0020）. Revised articles should reach Grade A.
3 References and typesetting were corrected

Thank you again for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.

Sincerely yours,

Peng Cheng
Dr Peng Cheng 

Department of Gastroenterology

First Hospital of Zhengzhou University

Zhengzhou 450052, Henan Province, China

Tel: +86-0371-66862062

E-mail: cpzxczzc2004@yahoo.com.cn

